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Donnington Medical Partnership - Patient Participation Group Meeting Minutes 18.5.2016
Attended by:  Jean Minshull, Sylvia Martineau, Andrew Colleran, Ray James, Pam Drumm, Alan Mordue, Pat O’Neill, Richard Green, Petra Bohme-Khan.
Apologies from: Kathryn Wilkinson, Stella Dunn, Malcolm Bourner.
	
	
	Action


	1.
	Previous Minutes and Matters arising:
Re: PPG Action Plan - Jean said that we are late reviewing action plan but we are nearly ready to review and set key priorities for next action pan (2016/17)
Re meeting at new RH community centre - Jean reported that this will cost £20 to hire a room. Alan will arrange for a room to be booked.

	AM

	2.
	Update-Alan Mordue, Practice Manager:
Alan said that there is a single matter dominating the practice at the moment and invited Dr Green to talk to PPG members about it. Dr Green explained that things within the NHS are changing rapidly, that there is a shortage of Doctors and Nurses, the practice has been trying to recruit without success and with the retirement of Dr Saunders at the beginning of September and Dr Dunlop’s wish to reduce his clinical commitment, the partners cannot see any safe alternative other than to close the Richards Medical Centre and concentrate their resources on one site. In the modern world, it’s difficult to see how a service at Richards could be maintained in a safe way. It’s not tenable to continue. Also the building is not suitable for modern practice. There are lots of issues with disability access and with information governance. And working within multidisciplinary teams is difficult since the DN/HV teams that cover the Headington area work from a different base than the teams that cover the Donnington Health Centre. Whenever there is sickness/absence then we have to plug the gaps by sending someone from Donnington and this is putting an increasing strain on the service we can provide at DHC. If we don’t do this, it’s difficult to see how we can safely staff Richards Medical Centre. We are not proposing to remove any patients. Patients are very welcome to come to DHC and be seen here. Both Pam and Andrew said that they could see that it was the obvious thing to do. Alan said that the staff has been told and the next step is to write to all patients over 16 who are registered at Richards and let them know what’s happening. We have printed some leaflets/questionnaires and Posters which we will be distributing as soon as we can. Jean asked how best the PPG could help to manage the transition. We are proposing to hold a couple of drop in sessions for patients to talk to Partners about the decision. PPG members volunteered to attend and talk to patients. Once we have identified issues that patients have raised we need to put in a report to NHS England/CCG detailing how we propose to address these. Timescale is very tight and we need to get on with the consultation as soon as possible. Sylvia/pam asked about the staff in Reception. Alan said that we are hopeful that those who want too, will come and work at Donnington. Ray said that he worried about the word ‘Proposed’ in the leaflet and poster and it was suggested that it be changed to ‘Planned’ as it gives patients a better understanding that it will happen and not false hope that partners will change their minds. PPG felt that Housebound patients will be most affected. They also suggested that Posters are displayed in local Pharmacies. Alan said that all other local surgeries are aware of our decision.
Other news- Waiting times have gone up here and are currently on a par with other practices in Oxford. It’s about 2 weeks for a routine appointment and patients are waiting on average 13 minutes past their allotted appointment time.
The refurbishment works at Donnington are just about finished now. It’s made a huge difference in terms of privacy for patients and working environment for staff. PPG very happy with it and feel that it gives the surgery a much more professional appearance. 

	

	3.
	PPG Activity: 
Jean showed members the Action Plan from last year and a most items are now Green i.e. dealt with. Good news. Other items will however transfer to the 2016-2017 Action Plan as we need to make sure that we don’t lose sight of things. It’s about continuous improvement of items which were completed within the last Plan. We will use the data from the Family and Friends Test in the same three categories, Communication, Access to clinical staff and Patient Environment to set a new Action Plan for 2016/17. Jean will finalise the Plan at the next meeting.
Jean reported that the PPG membership has increased to 31 members now although it’s disappointing that most of the new members are unable to come to meetings. She still feels that we need more views and would like to increase the virtual group. Jean proposed that she formulate a short questionnaire (2/3 questions only) to send to all members prior to each meeting. She feels that it will give more input than we have currently. Andrew asked if we should use social media, should we have a Facebook page?  Alan said that he thinks that it would be a good idea but we need someone to manage it for us. Andrew said that it should definitely be a closed group. There was a discussion about whether we should be communicating with patients by email address and Andrew asked if the practice had a list of email addresses that PPG could use. Alan said he could not release patients email addresses to PPG. Pat suggested that PPG put a leaflet on reception asking patients to leave their email address if they are willing to receive communications from PPG. Ray James said that he felt PPG shouldn’t get too critical of itself re meeting attendance. Clear that group is growing. The challenge is to sell the relevance of the group to people. Tell people that their involvement makes us stronger and that change in NHS will directly affect them and they can have their say via PPG.

	

	4.
	PPG Members Input:
Sylvia asked if patients could be made aware that they can be seen same day if they needed to be as she had not been aware until recently that you could be seen same day if you feel that you couldn’t wait for a routine appointment. She wondered if we should put on the website a list of what qualifies as urgent. Alan said that most patients are responsible but some do abuse the system and it would be difficult for receptionists to triage this. He would welcome ideas from PPG about how best to inform patients about this.
Sylvia also asked about new curtains and baby changing facilities for RMC. Alan will look into this..

Kathryn had submitted a question about the recent industrial action and asked if the practice had been affected. Alan said that there had been no impact. She also asked if the money for NHS she’d heard about in the news was new money for NHS. Alan said we didn’t believe that it was.


	

	5.
	AOB:
The priority for now is the Richards Medical Centre Closure. Jean will email out and ask for help with the drop in sessions.

	

	
	Next meeting is Wednesday 20th July at 12.30 (venue to be confirmed)
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